
 
 
 

 

A NEW WAY OF LOOKING AT THINGS 
Recently, in our devotion time at the start of the Congregation Council 

meeting, I related something I remembered from childhood. Offering time. 

We had talked of memories of church, and for whatever reason I remembered 

the little envelope. Little envelopes for little people. I recall how I squeezed a 

dime out of my dime bank, slipped it in and licked the envelope, tasting the 

glue for the next hour. 

I developed that habit because the church gave me the envelopes, and my 

parents delivered a regular example and weekly reminders. When the brass 

plate came around on Sunday, like everybody else, I dropped in my envelope.  

I could not receive communion yet [the old days], but I could give from what 

God had given me.   

And I still can. But will I? My mother still lives and continues to be an 

example. The church still provides envelopes. The church also sends sheets 

asking me about my time and my talents. Here comes the reminder that God 

is the source of ALL that I have, so…What will I do with it? How might we 

use what we have for the Lord – to honor the Giver, Creator, Savior, 

Sustainer?   

Often during a stewardship emphasis, we hear about the 3 T’s – time, talent, 

treasure – for obvious reasons. But during our October stewardship emphasis 

beginning Sunday, October 2, we are going to hear about a new or 

different 3 T’s – thankfulness, trust, transformation. With all our 

blessings from God, we walk in thankfulness each day.  We learn to trust 

the Lord with all our hearts and lean not on our understanding [to paraphrase 

Proverbs]. And in this blessed journey of faith with all God gives and with all 

God’s people, we know that we are being transformed each day into the 

disciples of Christ we were baptized to be. 

Thankfulness, trust, transformation. 
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Taking it to Facebook! Book read with a twist…

 “I’d like to read something about faith and talk about it with someone, but I 

just don’t have time!” In our busy world, time is a precious commodity.  

Well, here’s your opportunity. Starting this 
month, we are going to read a book together 
and discuss it—via Facebook! 

From October 3rd to November 13th, we 
will be reading Pr. Frank Honeycutt’s 
interesting little book, “Sanctified 
Living.” It is a brief paperback filled with 
stories of his ministry and insights from scripture 
and other readings. We Lutheran Christians know how to 
plumb the depths of our Lord’s forgiving work and abundant 
grace. But what about actually LIVING that God-given faith? How do we do 
that? 

FIND OUT DURING OUR "REAL-TIME" FACEBOOK DISCUSSIONS 
(Oct 3 - Nov 13) 

 Join us weekly on PoP's Facebook page (Facebook.com/poplargo). 

 Pr. Joe will stir up the discussion as our conversation moderator. 

 Weigh in with responses and questions of your own! 

 Repeat each week through November 13th! 

If you’d like a copy of the book, simply call the Church Office (727.585.9969), 
or let us know on Facebook – first come, first served! You can also find the 
book at Amazon or other online stores. 

REGULAR "IN SESSION" DISCUSSIONS 
If you would like to come to a one-hour face-to-face discussion group [you 
don’t have to if you don’t want to], we’ll do that only twice: after Sunday 11am 
worship on October 23rd & November 13th. We will share a light lunch and 
jump right into conversation. 

 

ART FOR FAITHõS SAKE 2016-2016 SERIES PRESENTSé 
BACHõS CANTATA NO. 80 òEIN FESTE BURGó | OCTOBER 30TH - 3PM AT POP 

Join us in Celebrating Reformation’s 500th with the Bach Choir of Clearwater 
and Prince of Peace Festival Choir, Soloists & Orchestra. For additional 
information and a complete list of 2016-2017 AFFS events, visit 
www.poplargo.org or contact Donald Rolander, Director of Music & Fine Arts: 
don@poplargo.org or 727.585.9969.  

FOCUS 

Connecting. Serving. Worshiping. 

 

CLOTHES TO KIDS 
Item Collection. 

The Service Commission. 

For the month of October, Service 

Commission will be collecting new 

and gently used articles of clothing 

for donations to Clothes to Kids. If 

you are able, you may bring 

donations to PoP and drop them off 

in the Narthex. We will need items 

like: new underwear and socks in 

unopened packages as well as boys’ 

and girls’ tops, sizes 6-18. Thanks to 

everyone who is able to assist with 

this much needed gift and all your 

prayers for those in need. 

ONEBLOOD MOBILE DRIVE 
Sunday, October 9th | 8:45am-1pm 

It’s a new season – and another 

opportunity for you to become a 

blood donor! OneBlood will be on-

site at Prince of Peace to receive your 

donation of whole blood. If you are 

able, become a donor! One donation 

can save three lives – we’ll see you 

there! 

FIRST FRUITS: SEPTEMBER 
A tithe from all bequests 

goes to First Fruits. 

Each month, the Service Commission 

selects organizations for 

Congregation Council to assist 

through First Fruits. In the month of 

September, Council approved gifts 

to: 

$250 | Ronald McDonald House 

Our gift will help offset the housing 

cost of children and families that 

need to be near All Children’s 

Hospital 

mailto:don@poplargo.org
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POPTARTS D INNER AT THE THEATRE 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22ND AT 4PM 
Join the PoPTARTS for dinner at the theatre! We’ll meet at the church at 
3:15pm and will carpool to Ed Fletcher’s Early Bird Dinner Theatre for the 
play “A Little Murder Never Hurt Anybody.” It’s a comedy that will 
bring out the Sam Spade in all of us! 

The menu includes a full salad bar; an entrées of baked Virginia Ham, carved 
top round roast beef with au jus and horseradish salmon; meatballs in 
marinara sauce or baked ziti; sides of potatoes, veggies or rolls; and dessert of 
the day! 

The cost is $40 per person, which includes the play, dinner and tip – contact 
Faye by October 14th if you’d like to come along! 

TOGETHER ON OUR OWN D INNER  
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 9TH AT 4PM 

We’ll gather at Roosterfish Grill for dinner and 
friendly fellowship. The restaurant is on Missouri 
Avenue, across from the church. Also, please sign 
up on the sheet posted on Wednesday evening or 
Sunday morning. We need to know how many will 
attend to make reservations at the restaurant. Hope 
to see you there! Call Barb for more: 727.539.0958 

 

AN OCTOBER GETAWAY TO THE MOUNTAINS 
Living Well: October 7-9, 2016 

Looking for an October getaway in the 
mountains? Lutheridge Camp and Conference Center is 
hosting a 50 Forward event called Living Well. Speakers 
Jeff Yeager and Pr. Tom Hafer will talk with us about 
Living Well, Simply, Faithfully and much more. All right there where the 
colors are changing and the trees and cool breezes blow. There will be time 
for outings and activities, farm to table meals and much more. It’s all 
happening October 7-9 at Lutheridge, just outside of Asheville. To learn more 

about this retreat, visit: 50forwardlife.com OR Facebook.com/nw50forward 

BOOKED FOR DESSERT 

Upcoming Book Reads! 
Thursdays at 7pm in the Parish Hall 

The Booked for Dessert group comes 

together each third Thursday to share 

insights, issue opinions, and 

something sweet. Jump into our next 

gathering, if you’d like! 

October 20 

Sanctified Living: More than Grace 

and Forgiveness by Frank Honeycutt 

November 17 

Sycamore Row by John Grisham 

No December Meeting 

HIGH SCHOOL TUTORING 

Wednesdays at 4pm 

Last month, tutoring became 

available for high school youth in the 

upstairs of the Community Outreach 

Center. This is a free opportunity, 

and youth are encouraged to invite 

their friends to participate. The 

group will meet weekly prior to 

Wednesday’s Supper. If you are 

interested in helping as a tutor, 

please contact Pastor Adam: 

pastoradam@poplargo.org OR 

727.585.9969 

STRONG FOR LIFE—

RESUMING SOON! 

Summer vacations are over and fall 

programs are back in swing! We hope 

to start up the Strong for Life 

exercise program soon. Strong for 

Life is a 1/2-hour program using 

elastic bands (Therabands) to help 

increase our strength and balance. 

We meet twice a week in Morack 

Hall. If you are interested in joining 

us, please call Leona Lazarchik at 

727.534.1368. Watch the Sunday 

worship bulletins for a starting date. 

òSALTY DOGS MENõS DEEP SEA FISHING TRIPó 
PoP Menõs Ministry // October 15th, 9am-5pm // $30 

It’s the first Men’s Ministry deep sea fishing trip; accordingly, we need to 
have a special name! We will set sail from Clearwater Beach Municipal 
Marina located at 25 Causeway Blvd, Clearwater, FL 33767 aboard the 
Double Eagle 2. This is a full day fishing trip departing at 9am and returning 
at 5pm. 

The price of $30.00 includes parking, rod/reel, bait and lots of fun and 
fellowship. The Double Eagle 2 is over 60 feet, making for a smooth 
voyage. All men are welcome to bring a cooler with munchies and drinks, but 
NO GLASS please.  Or, you can eat at sea in the full service galley. Contact 
Ron Carter at rcarter56@tampabay.rr.com with any questions. There will be 
more info the week before we set out. 
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Your Celebrate/Build! News Share

YES, GIFTS CONTINUE 
Each month we have seen the gifts inch closer to the original pledged 
$911,421. As of the publication of this edition, we have received $870,629.28.  
But we know that there have been many gifts that were not part of the 
pledges. To date now we have received $1,019,057.07. What blessings indeed! 

At the Celebration 

Many who are not in the Learning Center on a regular basis were able to see 
at the Dedication just what a beautiful resource we have for our children. The 
Preschool, Sunday School and children’s music efforts there inspire children 
throughout the week. We have much more information about costs 
associated with the project that we will present at our Annual Congregational 
Meeting.  As we continue in our giving we are able to pay on our “mortgage” 
which will help our ministries now and in the future. 

COMING UP 
Over the next several weeks you will see work progressing on the Community 
Outreach Center [COC], the site of our Sunday nursery, Middle and High 
School youth and so many community groups. Already you have seen a 
beautiful coat of paint on the exterior.  [Thanks, Doug Pryor!] New signs help 
make our campus look up to date. [Thanks Flynn Bluett, Don Rogers!] 
Original upstairs air conditioning units have been replaced [Thanks Kevin 
Murphy!]. More interior and exterior work is coming to make the most of this 
generous space. 

2016 CONGREGATIONAL MONTHLY OFFERING SUMMARY  
General Fund 

Aug 2016 

 Receipts Expenses Difference 
Proposed 
Receipts 

Aug $37,501.97 $53,779.99 ($16,278.02) $51,600.00 

YTD $430,149.86 $452,340.09 ($22,190.23) $419,250.00 

 

 

 

 

 

BUILDING TEAM  

 Kent Zoller, Co-Chairman 

 John Sandeen, Co-Chairman 

 Ausma Mackus 

 Bobby Cook 

 Kevin Murphy 

 Steve Leonard 

FINANCE TEAM  

 Kim Adams 

 Charlie Campbell 

 Tom Gahan 

 Ausma Mackus

  

We look forward to completing 

all of this project, even as we 

look around and ahead to the 

ways our God calls us to serve 

all in the blessed name of our 

Lord! 

- Pastor Joe 
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Adult Education

SUNDAY & WEDNESDAY CLASSES TOGETHER 

An Overview of 2016-2017 Classes Together 

From prophets of ancient days, the middle ages and today’s world...from 

Luther to Wangerin and Brueggeman, Romans to the Reformation, Psalms to 

Sabbath-keeping and keeping the faith of our Lord with one another even in 

all our differences… 

This year in our adult learning times the conversations will take us in many 

directions. 2017 will be the year commemorating the 500th anniversary of 

the Reformation. We Lutheran Christians mark that time as beginning with 

Luther’s bold 95 theses nailed to the church door on October 31, 1517. We’ll 

hear much more about these things in the next year.   

In our learning times we will explore the powerful, prophetic and saving 

word of God. We will learn more of why we call ourselves Lutheran 

Christians. In this election year we will hear of God’s prophetic word for us 

now, even as we gather to learn more of prayer and to pray for our nation. 

Amos and Hosea: Boundaries, Tough Love and Amazing Grace 

What more appropriate prophets for our day than Amos and Hosea! Each 

man found himself challenging the injustices of his day as the Spirit of the 

living God inspired him. “But let justice roll down like waters and 

righteousness like an ever-flowing stream.” They called out about the 

injustices and waywardness of God’s people with language that conjures up 

images and pictures that capture our imaginations 2500 years later. Join us 

for a stimulating walk with Amos and Hosea! 

Later in October 

As part of our observance of the Reformation, we will review some of the 

words that ignited a debate that some say divided the Church. Others say the 

Church set out on a new course. What would you say? Let’s discuss Martin 

Luther’s 95 Theses. 

EMBRACING PROPHETS IN CONTEMPORARY CULTURE 
Join us during the Wednesdays Together Education Hour 

The prophets of the Bible, from Moses to Isaiah and many more, always 

confronted the world’s Pharaohs. For Moses it was THE Pharaoh of Egypt, 

but for other prophets the pharaohs were the leaders, voices, objects that 

held power over the people. 

With sometimes poetic, and yet always with hard-hitting language, the Word 

of the Lord came through these prophets challenging the world as it was. 

Who are today’s prophets? Who are today’s pharaoh’s? 

Join us on Wednesday nights to ponder the prophetic servants of the Lord 

and the power of God’s word, as Jeremiah would say, “to break rocks into 

pieces.” 

Interested in Learning More about 

PoP? 

INQUIRERS’ CLASS 

Sundays at 10am, Church Office 

Through October 30 

As followers of our Lord, we are 

always learning and growing in the 

faith. 

Some of us here on Sunday 

mornings come from other 

Lutheran congregations, while some 

of us grew up in traditions very 

different. 

Regardless, we are blessed to be 

together in this place and season 

serving our Lord. Inquirers’ Class is 

for all who wish to learn and talk 

about matters of faith. 

So, bring your questions, meet the 

staff, and engage in conversation 

about the faith we share. 

CIRCLE UPDATES! 

Naomi Circle 

October 3rd: 10:30am @ Parish Hall 

Elizabeth Circle 

October 10th: 10am @ Parish Hall 

Miriam Circle 

October 10th: 7pm @ Parish Hall 

 

Learning Together at Prince of Peace 

 

WHERE WE GATHER 

Fall Sunday School: Parish Hall 

Wednesday Classes: Hall C 

ACTIVITIES UPDATE 

Learning & Sharing Together 
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Celebrating Baptismal Birthdays! 

Do you know when you were baptized? If you know the date, please contact the church office or indicate the date on the 

back of the attendance card in worship so we can make sure that our information is complete. 

SEPTEMBER BAPTISMS 

Lang Adams Gloria Grassick Dawn Leonard Pamela Most Abigail Stuart 

Kathy Ahlstrom Royce Haddad Barb Lindenmeyer Marian Moticha Joseph Stuart 

Maxine Bitting Ronald Hamilton Philip Lockerbie Rod Olson Corey Taylor 

David Burgin Kristina Hartmann Brian Loesch Sandra Olson Ellen Weaver 

Lorelei Churan Ruth Hellriegel Alexander Luxa Beryle Patton Marian Wuertz 

Helen Combs Lillian Hougaard Krisjanis Mackus Lori Pemberton Nancy Yost 

Jason Dahlvik Kimberly Hume Jack Mallard Joseph Postma Ronald Ziegler 

Lucy Dahlvik Caroline Iusi Kaye Marudas Ernest Pottinger Rosemarie Ziegler 

Libby Diehl Stephen Johnson Linda McPherson Suzie Quido Carolyn Zill 

Edward Evans Paul Kammerer Brian Mendenhall Linda Radde  

Ann Fields Art Kudelko Wini Mizzoni Alicia Ransdell  

George Garbutt Robert Kuefer Marty Monfre Lois Robertson  

David Grassick Rick Larsen Bonnie Moseley Dorothy Strinka  

 

NOVEMBER 14-16TH | LUTHER SPRINGS CAMP & CONFERENCE CENTER 

This retreat is a blend of Bible studies, presentations, music and small group 
discussion. Explore tools to identify your God-given gifts to find meaning, 
passion and purpose for the second half of your life while enjoying the beauty 
and peace of Luther Springs. There will be opportunities to hike, canoe, craft, 
socialize or just relax on the porch with a good book. Come on your own or 
bring a group from Prince of Peace.  

The program begins with fellowship and light food on Monday evening and 
concludes following outdoor worship on Wednesday morning. Three 
delicious meals are provided on Tuesday, and breakfast on Wednesday. 
Housing will be in motel style rooms with linens and towels provided. RV 
sites are also available. 

Fee (if registered by 10/16/16) ALOA Members $95 // non-members $105 

Retreat leaders: Rev. Stephen Kauffman, Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in 
Tampa; Margo Walbolt, ALOA Florida Region. To download a brochure, visit the 
ALOA website: http://bit.ly/2dCWj2w 

PRESCHOOL 
“SPOOKTACULAR” 
 

It’s time for the 
annual 
Halloween 
Spooktacular 
event at Largo 
Central Park on October 29th – 
we’re so excited! We are asking 
the congregation to assist us by 
donating candy for the event. Can 
you help us make it to 3,000 
pieces?! 

You may share any kind of candy, 
with the exception of chocolate. 
You may drop your donations off 
directly to the Preschool or via a 
box in the Church Office. Thank 
you all for your kind hearts! 

~Kelly Mende, Preschool Director  

Facebook.com/poplargo 

Twitter.com/pastorjoepop 

FALL FESTIVAL FOR YOUTH & FAMILIES 
October 15th // 11am-5pm // Horsepower for Kids // $10 

Join us for the annual Fall Festival at Horsepower for Kids in Tampa, 
which includes pony rides, hay rides, face painting, a bounce house, 
petting zoo, bon fire, games, train rides, and live music. Food and 
pumpkins are available at an additional charge. They accept cash only. 
PoP members, families, and friends of all ages are encouraged to attend.  
Please do not drop off unattended children – this is a great event for 
families to enjoy together.  We hope to see you there!! 

 

http://bit.ly/2dCWj2w
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Highlights from Congregation Council 

 Reviews needs of Community Outreach Center, approved funds for work 
and set Thanksgiving as a goal for completion of the work 

 Approved First Fruits of gift of $250 to Ronald McDonald House for 
families to stay while children are at All Children’s Hospital 

 Reviewed expenditures for the Learning Center 

 Learned of possibilities for summer college intern to work with us 

 Elected John Luetzow Vice President of congregation 

LIFE LINE SCREENING 

Itôs Time Again for PoP to Potentially Save Lives! 

On Friday, October 28th from 8:15am to 4:30pm, Life Line Screening is 

sponsoring vascular screenings, which will take place in the Parish Hall. The 

tests available that day will be: Carotid Artery, Heart Rhythm EKG (Atrial 

Fibrillation), Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm, Peripheral Arterial (legs), and 

Osteoporosis. For information or to register, look for the bright pink sheet in 

the Church Office, Parish Hall, or information center in the Narthex. To 

register, call 1.888.653.6450 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com/community-

partners. If you need more information, speak with Parish Nurse, Jane 

Corcoran. Through early detection, lives are saved and disability avoided. 

RUTH’S PROMISE RECEIVES $5,000 GRANT 

From Senior Citizens Services, Inc. 

Ruth’s Promise recently was awarded a $5,000 grant from Senior Citizens 

Services Inc. This grant is designated for the Ruth’s Promise Scholarship 

fund. Senior Citizens Services Inc. recently sold a 200-unit apartment tower 

and created a charitable foundation with the proceeds from the sale. The 

foundation is dedicated solely to issuing grants to local agencies that provide 

care or services to the elderly. Director Terri Ziegler attended a Grant Award 

Ceremony on September 27 to receive the check. Ruth’s Promise is excited 

and grateful to have the opportunity to continue to serve the seniors in our 

community and their caregivers who might benefit from Ruth’s Promise 

regardless of their ability to pay. 

OUR LIVES TOGETHER 

Hospital Stays / Surgeries 

Jim Joldersma    Donald Jacks       Paul Kammerer Janice Kish 

Debbie Bice    Carol Turrell       James Buckner Carol Turrell 

Karl Strinka    Lauretta (La La) Miller 

Deaths 

Keith Nice 

 

LIVING IN CHRIST SMALL 

GROUP MINISTRIES 

Healthy Lifestyles 
3pm, Mondays in the Parish Hall 

Developing healthy lifestyles while 
maintaining faith in the Lord. Call 
Ursula: 727.596.5026 

Gardening Angels 
7am-9am, Tuesdays at PoP 

Help plant, trim, cut back, weed, 
and pick up debris on our church 
property. Join this co-ed group for a 
little work, lots of laughs, fun and 
fellowship. Call Tom: 727.244.3373. 

Walking in Faith 
8am, Thursdays at Taylor Park 

Take an early morning stroll in the 
park – walk at your own pace with a 
lively group of friends! Meet us at 
Shelter 1. The walk takes just under 
an hour, then we’re off to Panera 
Bread on West Bay for bagels and 
coffee! Put on your walking shoes, 
and join us! 

Grief Support 
3pm on 3rd Thursdays at Denny’s 

Folks find meaning in this shared 
experience of getting together 
monthly. All are welcome. Contact 
Jane: 727.585.9969. 

Habitat for Humanity 
8am on 1st Saturdays 

Love to serve? Volunteer on first 
Saturdays! Contact Charlie: 
727.559.1131. 

Men’s Ministry Bible Study 
8am on 2nd & 4th Saturdays 

The men gather in the Community 
Outreach Building for coffee, 
conversation & study.  

Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
8am on 3rd Saturdays 

Meet us in the Parish Hall for 
breakfast and fellowship. Save the 
date for October 15th – the Armed 
Forces History Museum will be 
visiting! 

Homeless Empowerment Prog. 
11:15am on 4th Saturdays 

PoP assists HEP and serves in the 
buffet line. No special skills are 
needed – just come and serve! 

http://www.lifelinescreening.com/community-partners
http://www.lifelinescreening.com/community-partners
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We celebrate Holy Communion each Sunday at 8:45AM and 11:00AM. We have a fully-staffed childcare 

center for infants, toddlers and children under 4 years old available on Sundays from 8:30AM to 12:15PM. Coffee 

and fellowship follows 8:45AM worship, with Sunday School from 10-10:50AM. Visit us online: 

www.poplargo.org. 

Worship at Prince of Peace 


